
Dear Marc,

It was a pleasure to talk to you yesterday. Thank you for your willingness to contribute an essay to 

the catalog and exhibition of Korean Pavilion, 2016 Venice Biennale Architecture Exhibition. As our 

curating team in Korea, and John as a counselor develop the ideas of exhibition, I will get back to 

you soon. I hope this will be another opportunity for both of us, I mean Korean and FRONT, to 

know each other better.

Best, Sung KIM


